
MINUTES 
 

GARDEN GROVE TRAFFIC COMMISSION 
 

March 4, 2014 

 
A Regular Meeting of the Traffic Commission of the City of Garden Grove was 

called to order in the Council Chamber of the Community Meeting Center, 

11300 Stanford Avenue, on Tuesday, March 4, 2014, at 6:00 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL  

 
PRESENT: Chair Rodriguez, Vice Chair Dalton, Commissioner Arbgast and 

Commissioner Flatebo   

 
ABSENT:      
 

ALSO PRESENT: Tony Aquino, Executive Secretary, Officer Adam Zmija, and 
Rosemarie Jacot, Recording Secretary 

 

PLEDGE 
 

Commissioner Flatebo led The Pledge of Allegiance 
 
ORAL COMMUNICATIONS 

None   
 
WRITTEN COMMUNICATIONS 

None 
 
MINUTES 

 
Receive and file the minutes from January 7, 2014 
 

It was moved and seconded to receive and file the minutes from January 7, 2014 
 

AYE-Chair Rodriguez 

AYE-Vice Chair Dalton 
AYE-Commissioner Arbgast 
AYE-Commissioner Flatebo 

 
ACTION: Approved 

 

DISCUSSION ITEMS: 
 
4-a.   Red Curb Installation-Lampson Ave @ Elmwood Street 

 
 The staff report dated March 4, 2014 was introduced.  One member of the public 

spoke against the request. No one spoke in favor of it. 

 
 It was moved and seconded to table this item until next meeting to give more 

time to the Code Enforcement section to address the landscaping business being 

conducted out of a home at 11232 Lampson Avenue. 
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 AYE-Chair Rodriguez 
 AYE-Vice Chair Dalton 

 AYE-Commissioner Arbgast 
 AYE-Commissioner Flatebo 
 

 ACTION: Approved 

 

4-b. Red Curb Installation-10681 Bolsa Avenue 

  
 The staff report dated March 4, 2014 was introduced.  One member of the public 

spoke in favor of the request. No one spoke against it. 

 
 It was moved and seconded to accept staff’s recommendation to receive public 

input and approve installation of 16 feet of red curb to the driveway serving the 

medical office at 10681 Bolsa Avenue.  
 

AYE-Chair Rodriguez 

 AYE-Vice Chair Dalton 
 AYE-Commissioner Arbgast 
 AYE-Commissioner Flatebo 

  
 ACTION: Approved 

 
4-c. Disabled Person On-Street Parking Space – 13162 Lucille Street 
 

 The staff report dated March 4, 2014 was introduced.  No one spoke for or 
against this request. 

 

 It was moved and seconded to accept staff’s recommendation to receive public 
input and approve installation of a disabled person on-street parking space in 
front of 13162 Lucille Street. 

 
 AYE-Chair Rodriguez 
 AYE-Vice Chair Dalton 

 AYE-Commissioner Arbgast 
 AYE-Commissioner Flatebo 
 

 ACTION: Approved 

 
MATTERS FROM COMMISSIONERS 

 
Staff gave an update on the construction on Valley View Street. 
 

Staff was requested to look at the crosswalk on Buaro at Hampton; it has faded 
or was not removed completely and is causing a dangerous situation. 
 

It was noted that the median S/B Brookhurst at Trask is squared off and not 
rounded so that if a vehicle cuts it too close and hits a tire the tire gets 
shredded. 

 
Commissioner Arbgast thanked PD for making the effort to make their presence 
aware at the different schools.  It has helped with the speeding problems.  
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MATTERS FROM STAFF 

 
Dan Candelaria was promoted to City Engineer and Tony Aquino is now 

Acting City Traffic Engineer and will be performing all duties as such. 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 

 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Rosemarie JacotRosemarie JacotRosemarie JacotRosemarie Jacot  


